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Date:  09/11/25 

Good morning, 

This communication is regarding an incident that happened at the location of the middle school 
football game yesterday.  An altercation happened between individuals from Southwest high 
school while at the site of our middle school football game on Wednesday.  None of our ONSS 
students were involved in the incident. 

After half time, the game coordinator was made aware of a verbal threat by one of the individuals.  
The threat mentioned getting a weapon and bringing it back to the site.  As a precautionary 
measure, it was determined to cancel the remainder of the game.  Southwest is aware of the 
individuals involved and will be taking enforcement action. 

A meeting was held this morning with the football team to offer support to our students and 
coaches.  A team of counselors are available for anyone that would like to speak to someone 
about the incident.   

I want to mention that our players were very responsive and attentive to the directions that were 
given to them by their coaches during this incident.  We are proud of the team and coaches for 
their quick response and priority to keep everyone safe and exit the field.  

Sincerely, 
 
Tracy Christensen 
K-8 Principal 
Oneida Nation Elementary/Middle School 
(920)869-4660   
 
And ONSS Middle School Football Coaches 
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P.O. Box 365 
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